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Millbury Conservation ‘Coinmission
Date: October 17, 2012 12 KOV -8 RO 22
' Time: 7:00 PM

TR Tl
Present: Ron Stead, Mathew Ashmankas, Anthony Camé{ﬁ)h,\‘P;aﬁi*]ﬁiciﬁ}:C‘o
Absent: Donald Flynn

7:15 P.M.
BERRY
PUBLIC HEARING

INFORMATIONAL
ITEMS

Stephanie Berry

Notice of Intent

287 West Main Street

Vice-Chairman Ron Stead read legal ad.

Document used:

- Holding Tank System Prepared For Linda & William Carig Trustees of the Paine
Homestead Trust

Mike Burke was present on applicant’s behalf to propose construction of a 2500 gallon
tight (holding) tank approximately 65 ft. from Ramshorn Pond. He explained the lot is
small so due to constraints, applicant cannot put in a septic system. Mr. Burke said the
proposed tight tank has been approved by the Board of Health. Existing septic tank to be
removed and collapsed. Tight tank will be constructed beside abandoned system. Small
amount of excavated fill will be spread, used on site. Mr. Burke said it’s {o be a one to two
day project. He stated, mitigation is proposed — row of staked hay bales, however not
indicated on plan. The board allowed Mr. Burke to draw-in the proposed mitigation on the
plan & initial & date said revision. Board reviewed and discussed proposal. Tony
Cameron suggested the hay bale line be pushed back (along 96 contour & near driveway)
and Mr. Burke so noted on plan this evening. Mat Ashmankas stated concern that if
project takes longer than expected, silt fencing may be necessary along with the hay bales.
After some discussion, board members determined silt fence is not necessary.

Audience member Roger Leland, representative for the Paine family, commented that he
was pleased with the plan prepared & presented by the family’s engineer, Mr. Burke and
said proposed project will be an improvement,

Tony Cameron motioned to close the hearing; seconded by Mathew Ashmankas;
voted unanimousty to close.

Board voted unanimously to approve proposal.

An Order of Conditions will be issued.

The Conservation Commission received the following:
- MACC Asnnual Calendar — Fall 2012 - Summer 2013

The Conservation Commission received a letter of notification from Hatch Mott
MacDonald on behalf of Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company regarding pipeline system
maintenance activities in Millbury.

The Conservation Commission received a letter of notification from National Grid
regarding maintenance work along existing electric transmission corridor in Millbury,

The Conservation Commission received a copy of a letter from Robert Murphy on behalf
of D. Murgo Trucking, Inc. regarding the Earth Removal Permit for work at 2 Miller Way.
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Mathew Ashmankas motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 p.m.; seconded by Tony Cameron;
voted unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
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Andrea Paquette
Secretary
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